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President George Ammermann called the meeting to order at 7:01. There were 46 certified members, 7 interns and 6 guests in attendance.  

Doug Biggs introduced guest speaker Cassandra Truax on Compositng Worms in the Garden. A handout is attached to the minutes. 
A social followed the speaker and the meeting resumed.

The May16, 2011 minutes were accepted as presented. 
Treasurer, Bob Teweles, reported the GCMG ending balance as of May 30, 2011 was $12,222.68.  The summary of the monthly report was made available if anyone wished to review it and will be filed for audit.  
Committee Reports

Education   Linda reported Kathy Carroll and Bob Teweles will present a workshop at 10 a.m.  on June 25 on Propagation at the SCG (Schertz Community Garden).

Class 23   Jose reported 7 people have signed up for the new class. 
Mentoring Program   Jose recognized the volunteers who have signed up to participate in the mentoring program. There will be a workshop June 23, at 6:00 at the Marion Community Library. Jose is looking for more volunteers. 15 have volunteered to date. 

Upcoming Programs   Doug Biggs reported the following programs:
July 21        Penny Glawe on Citrus Greening

Aug. 18       Liz Palifini on Wildflower Legend and Lore

Sept.15       Dr. Becky Kelso on Skin Cancer and Sun Protection for Gardeners.
Oct. 20        Molly Keck on Insects that Pollinate

Nov. 17       Sir Oliver Smith on Native and Adapted Vines

Jan. 19        Mark Gretchen on Bees and Honey Production

Feb. 18        Paul Cox on Toxic Landscape Plants    

 Speaker’s Bureau  
Clara Mae presented Compost Specialist Certificates to Linda Bruno and Elaine McIntrye.

Clara Mae reported the following speaking engagements this past month:

April 23, Linda Bruno and Elaine McIntyre presented a program on Composting  at the SCG. 
May 28, Pedro Schambon spoke on Organic Gardening at the SCG.

June 4, Linda Bruno and Elaine McIntyre presented How to Make Compost Tea at Cibolo.

June 9, Linda presented a program on Composting at the Friedens Church in Geronimo. 

June 11, Clara Mae presented Fall Vegetables to the Geronimo Lions Club
June 28, Betty Hughes will present  Propagation of Native Plants to the SA Native Plant Society. 
Refreshments   Betty reported refreshments were provided by Ramonita Cardona, Jerilyn Preston, Gail Kuhn, Jessica Longoria, Esther Pinter and Betty Hughes. 

Publicity
 Peggy reported everything was going well, please let her know if something needs to be publicized.  

Volunteer  Chairman    Carol Calentine introduced herself as the newly appointed Volunteer Chairman.  She was looking forward to hearing from everyone when the GCMG has volunteer needs.

SCG   Ann Odvody reported 30 pounds sent to the food bank this week.  Total donations are about 230 pounds.  Linda reported 12 volunteers from Dale’s email on a Saturday workday at the SGC. Linda is going to try and do this through the summer. Everyone is welcome on the second Saturday of the month at 8am. 
Extension Office Workday    Liz Romero reported the May workday went so well they are going to take June off. She thanked all her helpers. 

Certifications   J.R. Knight and Treva Hicks received their Master Gardener Certifications. 
. 

Announcements

 The Summer Social     Treva Hicks, Chairman of the Summer Social reported plans are coming along. There will be a plant identification contest.  Adult beverages are okay. Parking will be limited and you might want to bring chairs. The social is July 7, at 6:30 at Nancy Masterson’s Party Barn. Treva needs volunteers and an RSVP with numbers attending to plan the meat requirements. 
T-Shirts   Elaine McIntyre has t-shirts in for those who ordered them. 
George reported Ryla Cottingham has broken her shoulder in a fall but is still planning to conduct the radio show on Saturday. 
Don Hilbert reminded George,Stan Wieding is looking for help with the garden at the Red Barn. Help is also needed for the Herb garden. 

The drawing of $21.50 was won by Merv Cook.  Clara Mae Marcotte won the gift certificate. 
Adjournment
As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned by the President at 8:45 p.m.

Sandy Foss     
George Ammermann
Secretary
President

Attachments:

Treasurer’s report for May 2011

Hand out for presentation on Composting Worms
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